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About your team:
Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local people and partners to identify, tackle and solve issues that matter to the community where you live.

Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day crime and anti-social behaviour is at the heart of keeping people in West Mercia safe.  Thanks to an investment in mobile tablet style computers, these will enable officers to spend more time on patrol on the street and in neighbourhoods.

Officers will continue to come to people when they need them and provide a high quality service however you contact us - in person (on the street, at community bases and at partners and communities together [PACT] meetings), on the phone or online.
	Where we work:
Leominster SNT is based at Enterprise Way, Enterprise Park, Leominster, HR6 0LZ.

We work around the areas of:

Leominster, Ivington, Brierley, Brimfield, Little Hereford, Orleton, Ashton, Eye, Middleton-on-the-Hill, Kimbolton, Leysters, Byton,
Moreton, Luston, Norton, Yarpole, Eyton, Yatton, Kingsland, Wigmore, Aymestrey, Leintwardine, Kinsham, Lingen, Willey, Combe Moor, Combe,
Burrington, The Hundred, Richards Castle, Lucton, Leinthall Starkes, Leinthall Earls, Elton, Walford, Brampton Bryan, Downton, Byton,
Adforton, Leintwardine, Burrington, Stapleton,


	
Get in touch
(
101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime.
(
Leominster.snt
@westmercia.pnn.police.uk

(
www.westmercia.police.uk
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@NHfdShireCops
Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in progress or life is in danger.


Your team:
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COLIN SMITH (SERGEANT)
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CHRIS O’DONOVAN (CONSTABLE) 
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PETE KNIGHT (PCSO)
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GARETH MADDOX (PCSO)
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ADAM MICHNIOK (PCSO)


	


For June 2016:
	You said your priority was:
	Anti social behaviour in Gas Works, Central, Etnam St, Spar Car parks. Vehicles congregating within the car parks, causing anti social behaviour and leaving litter.

	Date set:
Date completed:
	01/08/2014
01/05/2016

	We undertook:
	· High visibility patrols by the safer neighbourhood team with a view to disrupting this behaviour, identifying persons responsible and dealing with them accordingly.
· Several council exclusion letters from the car parks have been served on drivers, conducting the above behaviour.
· Update 08/07/2016
· SNT have continued to patrol and monitor the areas concerned and will continue to deal with those individuals concerned by way of warning letters.

	You said your priority was:
	Anti Social Behaviour and Criminal Damage to properties on the Barons Cross Estate, Leominster

	Date set:
	01/10/2014

	We have undertaken:
	· High visibility patrols conducted by the Safer Neighbourhood Team.
· House to House surveys conducted by the Safer Neighbourhood Team in the area.
     Update 08/07/2016

 SNT continue to actively patrol the area and will deal robustly with Offenders causing Anti Social Behaviour and Criminal Damage.



The West Mercia Police area and especially North Herefordshire remains low crime.  That said a number of incidents have occurred during the month and I would ask you to have a look at these to see if you could help with any information which may assist us in bringing the offenders to justice. Let me know if you need any crime prevention advice.  

For daily updates on incidents in your area register for our Dotmailer service via www.westmercia.police.uk.

Should you wish to review crime and anti-social behaviour trends in your area over a longer period this can be done by visiting www.police.uk.  

Leominster

Theft – Sometime between 18:30 and 22:45 on 15/06/2016 a Lawnmower and a Parasol were stolen from outside a property in Eaton Close. Incident 579S 170616.

Theft – A quantity of lead was stolen from the canopy of a roof at a property in School Lane. This occurred sometime between 09:00 17/06/2016 and 14:00 20/06/2016. Incident 668S 200616.

Criminal damage – The rear window of a vehicle parked in Osborne Place was smashed sometime between 20:00 25/06/2016 and 09:45 26/06/2016. Incident 560S 260616.

Leintwardine

Theft – A heavy cast iron bench was stolen from outside the front garden of a property in the Village. This happened sometime between 11:00 07/06/2016 and 10:30 09/06/2016. Incident 211S 090616.
Brimfield

Criminal damage – Damage was caused to a commercial vehicle just off Wyson Lane whereby the offender(s) have attempted to gain entry via the passenger side door. The attempt however was unsuccessful. This happened around 02:00 on 15/06/2016. Incident 39S 150616.

Kimbolton

Theft – 2 Chainsaws were stolen from within a commercial vehicle parked outside a property. This happened sometime between 20:00 15/06/2016 and 06:30 16/06/2016. Incident 95S 160616.

Wigmore

Criminal damage – Damage has been caused to trees at the playing fields off Bury Lane. Branches were cut off and then left on Bury Lane. This happened sometime between 18:00 21/06/2016 and 13:00 the following day. Incident 330S 220616.
Burglary – Sometime between 14:15 and 16:15 on 27/06/2016 a property has been burgled in Ford Street. The occupant was asleep in the property and awoke to find that a quantity of cash and jewellery had been stolen between the times stated. It is believed that 3 males were seen leaving the area around this time. Incident 559S 270616.
Little Hereford

Distraction Burglary – At approximately 15:00 on 27/06/2016, 2 males have attended a property in the Village stating to the elderly occupants that there has been a water leak in the area and that they need to check the water supply at this property. They have entered the property and after distracting the occupants for a short time have left, stealing a quantity of cash from them. One male is described as aged 20-25, tall, slim build wearing a black cap turned back to front, a grey jumper and grey trousers. He was also described as having ‘sandy coloured whiskers’. The second male was described as wearing a grey anorak. It is believed that they left in a small black car. If you can assist Police with their enquiries regarding this incident please call 101 and quote incident 476S 270616.
If you have any information regarding any of the above you can contact Leominster Police on 101, in an emergency please dial 999. Please be aware that any information provided within this newsletter is to inform you of incidents of note and to request possible assistance. We do not wish to worry you in anyway. Any incidents stated are infrequent and spread about a wide area. Herefordshire is a safe place to live!
There are some key points to remember when people attend your property offering work or who claim to be official. If someone calls at your property asking to come in or claims to be official, always do the following.
LOCK: Keep your front and back doors locked, even when at home.

STOP: Before you answer, stop and think if you are expecting anyone. Check that you have locked any back door and taken the key out. Look through the spyhole or the window to see who it is.

CHAIN: if you decide to open the door, put the door chain or bar on first. Keep the bar or chain on while you are talking to the person on the doorstep. (Normally, when the door is shut and locked, leave the bar or chain off in case you need to get out in an emergency.)

CHECK: Ask for and carefully check their identity card, even if they have a prearranged appointment (all genuine callers will carry one). Do they look like the person on the card? Is the name the same one as that on your letter? Close the door while you do this. If you are not expecting them and they have not shown you an identity card, do not let them in until you have checked and double checked that the caller is genuine.
You can do this in two ways.

1. Look up the phone number in the phone book and check it against the card the caller has given you. Do not be tempted to just ring the number on the card as it may be a fake.

2. Look at a recent bill to check the phone number. You should also think about keeping a list of useful phone numbers, like gas, electricity and water services, in a handy place. Many have free phone numbers to help you check the identity of their workers.
Remember, if you have any doubts, KEEP THEM OUT!

Only let them in when you are absolutely sure that they are genuine.

Genuine callers will always be happy to make an appointment to call and will carry an identity card with a photograph. They won’t mind waiting if you want to phone and confirm their identity or want to rearrange the appointment. If you think a bogus caller has called at your door, report it to the police immediately. The earlier the police know that bogus callers are working in the area, the quicker they can investigate. 
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Message from Police Inspector Bob Barnett - West Mercia Police 

This is my last newsletter as the local Policing Safer Neighbourhood Inspector. I retire as a Police Officer, after 30 years public service on 31st July 2016. 

It has been a privilege and an honour to be associated with Herefordshire over the past 16 years. I have immensely enjoyed all of my roles as a police officer, but it has always been community policing that has given me the most satisfaction. Thank you for your support in everything that we do.

My successor is Inspector Callie-Ann Bradley. I am sure that over the coming months she will be visible in our community and meet with many of you.

Anyway, onto business! I know it seems we have moved on from summer with all the wet weather but home and garden security is critical. Also consider your home whilst in the garden. Lock doors and windows to prevent sneak thieves helping themselves whilst you are busy in the garden.  Remember to protect your items of value – you can get a free crime prevention survey by visiting our web site at www.westmercia.police.uk
You can also register what you value by adding its serial number to the free national property database. It can be found at https://www.immobilise.com/ 

The online Crime and Cyber Security initiative continues. Let me remind you about emails that ask you to do the ‘urgent and unexpected’ i.e. update your payment card details! Opening the attachment or the link will download a virus to your computer. 

Some simple steps you can take to reduce the risk are FAAP!

F - Firewalls – Have one! Set you Firewall to 

      automatically block access to ‘bad sites’.
A - Anti-malware / virus protection – set to 
      automatically update.

A - Access control – Change default 

      passwords to your own. Passwords should 

      be complicated – mix of lower and upper 

      case letters, numbers and symbols.
P - Patching – update software when prompted  

     – this fixes gaps in the program on your 

     computer that are exploited by hackers.
Please can you pass this message onto any older family members and friends and make them aware. If you are concerned about a relative, ring us and we can give you advice.

In closing, I would like to thank you all for the support you give your local police. We don’t always get it right, but I can tell you we do always try our hardest to make sure that Herefordshire remains a safe place to live, work and visit.

Inspector Bob Barnett 
Surgeries/Event with Leominster SNT:
(There will always be an intention to attend and support these events, however due to the nature of policing, attendance by a member of the Team is not always guaranteed)

  Leominster Library, The Buttercross, Town Centre
11/07/2016 – 10:30-11:30

18/07/2016 – 10:30-11:30

25/07/2016 – 10:30-11:30

Yarpole Coffee in the Church
13/07/2016 – 11:00
Regards,

Pete Knight

PCSO 6378

Leominster Safer Neighbourhood Team
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